

October 21, 2008

To Whom It May Concern:

I have only known Scott Jordan for approximately a year. In this short amount of time, our relationship has grown into an exceptional friendship while collaborating with him on several events.

Scott Jordan first approached the Portland Branch of the NAACP with an idea to celebrate Black History Month by hosting a Portland Pirates charity event for the youth in the community. Mr. Jordan attended several branch meetings outlining his plan. Branch members became increasingly excited and instantly wanted to partner with the Pirates but timing was difficult so we postponed the event.

However, Mr. Jordan was determined and committed to forming a bond with the Branch. During this time he mentioned an annual charity basketball game that his company (207) Entertainment was promoting. Mr. Jordan was adamant about donating a portion of the proceeds to the NAACP along with several other charitable organizations. Mr. Jordan worked tirelessly on this event and in the end donated \$400.00 to our organization, rounding out (207) Entertainment's donations to \$2,000. Mr. Jordan also worked diligently with the NAACP and National Hockey League Diversity Program in securing Willie O'Ree, the first Canadian of African descent, professional ice hockey player, to be recognized at our annual Martin Luther King Jr. Breakfast celebration.

Mr. Jordan has been an excellent ally. He supports the NAACP in ways that we will always be grateful. He conducts himself in a professional manner and is extremely organized. He takes task and duties seriously and does an exceptional job. He is dependable and dedicated and the NAACP looks forward to working with him on other events.

If you need anything further from me, please contact me at 775-7915ext 255. Thank you.

Sincerely, Meghadality

Regina Phillips

Program Coordinator, Refugee Services